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President – Tina Corbitt 

Vice-President – Jennie Hollis 

Day Sec’y – Patti Howell 

Night Sec’y – Dori Holt 

Treasurer – Bev Mahle 

President’s Message  

Well, I don't know about the rest of you, but I’ve already started my box for the 

R'auction.  Hate to say it, but I am already hedging on some of the fabric in my 

box. That's the problem with loving fabric. For the same reason I to chuckled to myself 

when Albertha was showing her quilts and stated she did not like to give them away. I 

understood completely as I don't even want to cut my fabric without the perfect project 

in mind. Enough said about obsessions. 

A great idea was presented by several ladies at the night meeting to solve our Ways 

and Means need.  The plan is for members to sign up for a month of meetings 

throughout the year to sell, raffle or think outside the box to raise money for the 

guild.  Get together with a friend or two and give Annie Kellum a call to sign up. Your 

guild needs you!!! 

Thank you for your support! 

 Tina Corbitt 
tinacorbitt2@comcast.net  

770-315-3378 

http://www.cherokeerosequiltguild.com
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Standing Committees 

 
Programs 

 Linda Jones 

 Annie Kellum 

 Emma Parker 

 Linda Herren 

 Doreen Thornton 

 

Membership 

 Denise Allee 

 Joyce Trew 

 

Newsletter 

 Vickie Pruitt 

 

Publicity 

 Connie Tallant 

 Phyllis Carpenter 

 

Telephone 

 Queen Esther Smith 

 

Hospitality 

 Vickie Pruitt 

 

Ways and Means 

 (Open) 

 

Historian 

 Bonnie McClain 

 

Librarian 

 Broach Winsley 

 

Sunshine 

 Irene Gardner 

 

Committee chairs shown in bold 
where applicable 

February Birthdays 

 Marge Frost     2/10 

Membership 

Total Paid Members: 52 

Day Meeting 1/9/14 

Members Present: 23 

Visitor: 1 – Yvonne Bee 

Door Prize Winners:  Dawn Feist 

 Vickie Pruitt 

 Rebekah Bobell 

 Patti Howell 

Night Meeting 1/23/14 

Members Present: 30 

Visitor: 1 – Anita Zachery 

Door Prize Winners: Caryl Knox 

 Albertha Brown 

New Member: Octavia Hedge 

Bee News 

January’s bee was at the home of 

Broach Winsley, who served a 

wonderful soup and salad lunch. 

Thanks, Broach! 

The next Bee is February 20, 2014, at 

Irene Gardner’s house, 4954 Horton 

Place, Douglasville, GA  30135. 

Lunch will be served. Please R.S.V.P. 

to Irene at 770-949-7216, 

i.gardner@comcast.net 

Treasurer’s Report 

January 2014 

Beginning Balance $ 7,360.71 

Disbursements: 

 Linda Jones  25.00

  (Programs) 

 Sarah Sorenson  75.00

  (“Strip tube” class, Jan. day mtg.) 

Deposits: 

  Christmas Party      180.00 

  Membership       600.00 

Ending Balance $ 8,040.71 
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Ad Hoc Committees 

Golden Scissors 

 Gail Ford 

 

Bee Keeper 

 Dawn Feist 

 

Community Service 

 Emma Parker 

 Annie Kellum 

 

Christmas Party 

 Denise Allee 

 Vickie Pruitt 

 Brenda Senn 

 Caryl Knox 

 Loretta Ford 

 Dawn King 

 

GA Quilt Council Liaison 

 Patti Howell 

 

Photographer 

 Dawn Feist 

 

Saturday Stitch-In 

 Robin Meyer 

 

Challenge Quilt 

 Joany Orsi 

 

Webmaster 

 Joany Orsi 

Ad Hoc Committees 

Golden Scissors 

 Gail Ford 

 

Bee Keeper 

 Dawn Feist 

 

Community Service 

 Charlene Shanks 

 Emily Poole 

 Marge Frost 

 

Christmas Party 

 Caryl Knox 

 Dawn King 

 Vickie Pruitt 

 Brenda Senn 

 Loretta Ford 

 Dori Holt 

 

GA Quilt Council Liaison 

 Patti Howell 

 

Photographer 

 Dawn Feist 

 

Saturday Stitch-In 

 Robin Meyer 

 

Challenge Quilt 

 Libby Armstrong 

 

Webmaster 

 Joany Orsi 

CRQG Program News 

At our February 13 day meeting the program is “What You Can Make with the Smallest 

of Scraps” presented by Doreen Thornton. She plans to take us on a tour of several small 

projects using fabric so tiny that you might be tempted to throw it away. You should 

bring your sewing machine, rotary cutter and mat, basic sewing supplies, and any small 

scraps you have been collecting. If you don’t bring materials, you can still participate in 

the program by planning your projects to take home and sew. We plan to stay until 

3:00pm, so please bring a sack lunch. If any of you have made a small scrap project, 

please bring it for show and tell. 

Joany Orsi is presenting a trunk show of her beautiful quilts at our February 27 night 

meeting.  Please come to see what a talented quilter we have as a fellow member! 

At both the March and April day meetings, the theme will be modern quilting presented 

by Doreen Thornton and Linda Herren. The March 13 program is all about “What is a 

Modern Quilt?” If you have made a modern quilt we would like to invite you to bring it 

to this meeting to show to our members. 

The first Saturday workshop of the year will be March 15 at Pickleweeds Quilt Shop, 

9:00am-1:00pm. Tammy Silvers will be teaching her kaleidoscope quilt, 

“Fractures” (which she’s created just for us!). The quilt is now on display at the 

Pickleweeds and a photo of the project is posted on our website. the cost of the class is 

$20 for the class, purchase of pattern, and purchase of the large Kaleido-Ruler by Marti 

Mitchell. The workshop is limited to 20 members, so please sign up for the class this 

month and pay the $20 by the Feb. 27 night meeting. Joany is making an order for the 

rulers so please email Linda Jones this week if you want your name added to the ruler 

order. As of this newsletter article we do not have a price on the ruler; however it does 

sell for under $20. Please contact Linda Jones if you want a ruler, or if you want your 

name added to the workshop list. Ljones700@hotmail.com or 770-949-0852 (after 

9:00am please). 

Hospitality 

Hospitality has planned three themed events in 2014 at the April, July and October Day 

Meetings. More information will be provided closer to those dates. 

If anyone wants to bring a snack to share at any Day Meeting, they may do so, provided 

it does not need refrigeration and you clean up at the end of the meeting. The Guild will 

provide paper plates and napkins. Finger food is preferred; if your snack requires a fork 

or other utensil(s), you must supply them as well. Please continue to bring your own 

beverage in a covered cup or bottle. 

There is no Night Meeting Hospitality. 

mailto:Ljones700@hotmail.com
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Minutes: CRQG Day Meeting, January 9, 2014 

Meeting was called to order by Bev Mahle, Treasurer. 

Corrections to the December minutes were called for and it was stated that the correct date for the Sew-In will be 

February 1 at Hunter Park, 

Birthdays were announced by Bev and the only Birthday was Charlie in the month of January. 

Treasurers report was that we have $7,370.71 in the Treasury at present. 

The Bee Keeper announced that next week’s Bee will be at Broach Winsley's house and lunch will be furnished. 

Challenge Quilt: This will be announced at the February meeting by Libby Armstrong. 

Georgia Quilt Council:  We discussed the opportunity of displaying our quilts at the show to be held in Savannah in 

March.  Several people were willing to send their circle of nine quilts for show.  Patti H. will be in charge of getting this 

together.  If you have a quilt that you would be willing to send, please contact her.  The show people are asking that this 

be sent in by the end of January and quilts would be sent to Savannah in March. 

No report from the Historian or the Hospitality persons at this time. 

Librarian announced that the books were there to be checked out.  

Programs: Linda Jones announced that we were having Sarah Sorenson demonstrating the Strip Ruler at this morning’s 

meeting. Albertha Brown will present a Trunk Show at the January night meeting. Our next workshop will be held on 

March 15 (Saturday) with Tammy  Silvers.  She will be teaching a special quilt made especially for our Guild.  This will 

be on the Website soon.  The workshop will be limited to 20 people and will cost $20.  

Finishing up Club:  No more UFO's in 2014. We need to provide a list of UFO's to Emma Parker as she is heading this 

up. There will be two groups:  Long arm and Non-long Arm.  These UFO's must have been started before 2014 and 

finished and shown at Show and Tell before or by the November night meeting. Great prizes will be given at the 

December Christmas Party.  We need to get our list of UFO's turned in by the February meeting.  If you need more 

information, see Emma. 

Doreen will be presenting a program on using small pieces of fabric at the February morning meeting.  You can bring left 

over pieces you have or she will have some for you to use. The Stitch-In will be held February 1 at Hunter Park. 

Sunshine:  Jennie Hollis is at Douglas WellStar after having surgery and will return soon we hope.   

Ways and Means: We are still in need of a chairperson for this committee.  This is an important part of our Guild and we 

need someone to step up to the plate and take over this position. 

New Business:  We reviewed the new budget and approved it as presented.   

Membership:  We have a new member,  Octavia Hedge. Also, we had two visitors. 

Door prizes were won by Dawn Feist, Vickie Pruitt, Patti Howell and Rebekah Bobell. 

Show and Tell:  Linda Herren (3), Joyce Trew (2), Marge Frost (1), Emma Parker (2), Yvonne Bee (visitor, 1), Albertha 

Brown (1), Rachel Phaneuf (1) and Charlie Phaneuf (1). 

Respectfully submitted, 

   Patti Howell 

Day secretary  
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Day Meeting Photographs: January 9, 2014 

Susan 

Herren 

 

Albertha 

Brown 

 

Joyce 

Trew 

 

Broach 

Winsley 

 

Rachel & Charlie Phaneuf 

show off the quilt they’re 
teaching at The Church at 

Chapel Hill  

Susan 

Herren 

 

Strip Tube Ruler  

projects made by Sarah 
Sorenson, former 

member and today’s 

program teacher  

Susan 

Herren 

 

Marge 

Frost 

 

Emma 

Parker 

 



Cherokee Rose Quilt Guild: February 2014  6 

  

 

 

 

 

Minutes: CRQG Night Meeting, January 23, 2014 

The meeting was called to order by the President, Tina Corbitt. She asked if there were any corrections to the newsletter 

and it was noted that the correct date for the Saturday Stitch-In is February 1, not Feb 2. 

Tina recognized January birthdays of Charlie Phaneuf and Loretta Ford. 

Treasurer Report - Our account is $8,000 plus. Still due is a balance for rent in 2013. Ab invoice received for the entire 

year of 2014 from Hunter Park. Tina will speak with them. Our rent has increased from $40 to $50 per meeting in our 

regular meeting room. Ballroom increased from $80 per event to $150 for the February Stitch-In and $250 per event 

thereafter. Stitch-Ins are self-supporting and increases do not affect the budget. 

Bee Keeper – The February Bee will be at Irene Gardner's home. Lunch will be provided. 

Challenge Quilt - Libby Armstrong will introduce information for this year's challenge quilt in February. 

Christmas Party - Caryl Knox said that details will be forthcoming starting in February. 

Community Service is still in need of one more people. No program has been decided on. 

Hospitality - Vickie Pruitt is planning 3 dates for hospitality - April, July and October. 

Membership - Denise Allee said that we have 51 paid members as of January 23. We had one visitor, Anita Zachary, and 

one new member, Octavia Hedge. Door prize winners were Caryl Knox and Albertha Brown. Denise also announced that 

the Fat Quarter Lottery has been discontinued by a vote taken at the Christmas party. 

Newsletter - Vickie Pruitt said have articles in no later than the Sat. night following the Night Meeting. 

Programs - Linda Jones announced a "contest" for this year to encourage everyone to finish their UFO's! Check website 

under "Announcements" for rules. Linda also reviewed upcoming programs. Please check website for full details. 

Saturday Stitch-In - February 1, 9:00am - 9:00pm. Contact Robin Meyer with what you are bringing for the potluck. 

Sunshine - Joany Orsi is having carpal tunnel surgery on Thursday, Jan. 24. Sherry Pell, a member in 2013, is still 

undergoing chemo. 

Ways & Means - we still need someone to help us raise funds for the guild! It was suggested that every month 2-3 people 

sign up to accomplish this. It was also suggested that as we go through the year, we each keep our own "box of goodies" 

for the R'auction, and sometime before the big day it can come together & be sorted.  

There was no report for the following committees: Georgia Quilt Council, Historian, Librarian, Photographer, Publicity, 

Telephone and Webmaster. 

New Business - Tina presented the proposed budget; measure was unanimously to accept it. Libby Armstrong shared 

information about a King size quilt frame for sale for $50. 

Old Business - Tina said it was too late for entries for the quilt fest in Savannah in March. Check http://

www.quiltfest.com/ for more information. If anyone wants to coordinate this for next year, please let Tina or one of the 

officers know. 

Respectfully submitted, 

   Dori Holt 

Night secretary  

http://www.quiltfest.com/
http://www.quiltfest.com/
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Night Meeting Photographs: January 23, 2014 

Susan 

Herren 

 

Denise Adams  

A Custom Quilt for Mildred’s Bed  

Denise Adams  Broach Winsley  

Annie Kellum #1  Annie Kellum #2  Annie Kellum #3  

Dawn King  

 

Yea! Its finally 

done!!! A gift 
for her brother. 

She’s been 

working on it 
for years. 

 Janice Reno shows off two adorable  

girl’s dresses she made recently. 



Cherokee Rose Quilt Guild: February 2014  8 

  

 

 

 

 

Night Meeting Program, January 23, 2014:  

 “An Albertha Brown Trunk Show” 
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Night Meeting Program, January 23, 2014:  

 “An Albertha Brown Trunk Show” (cont’d) 



Cherokee Rose Quilt Guild: February 2014  10 

  

 

 

 

 

Night Meeting Program, January 23, 2014:  

 “An Albertha Brown Trunk Show” (cont’d) 

Just Beautiful! Thank You for Sharing Albertha !!! 

 

Finish It Up Club --  

UFO's No More in 2-0-1-4 

Rules: 

  A list of your UFO's must be given to Emma Parker by Feb. 28, 2014.  If 

you do not attend a meeting, the list can be e-mailed to her at the address 

provided below. Indicate whether or not you are a long-arm owner as 

owners and non-owners will be judged separately to keep it all fair. 

 All projects must have been started prior to Jan. 1, 2014 (you must have at 

least start cutting it; just buying fabric and/or pattern do not count  ). 

 Must be completed by the November night meeting (quilting and binding). 

 Must have been presented at a Show 'n Tell. 

To email your list or if you have questions, please contact Emma Parker 

at .pemma53@yahoo.com or  770-489-0550,  

Golden Scissors 

Joyce Trew Dakota’s Quilt 

Nicholas’ Quilt 

Annie Kellum Circle of Nine 

 Baby Steps 

 Panel Window 

Denise Adams Welcome Bella 

 Mildred’s Quilt 

Broach Winsley Stars 

mailto:pemma53@yahoo.com
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February 2014 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 

Saturday  
Stitch-In 

 

* Black History Month 

* Wear Red for Heart Health  

2 

Ground Hog’s 
Day/Superbowl 

3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 

Day Meeting 

14 

Valentine’s 
Day 

15 

16 17 

President’s Day 

18 19 20 

Bee 

21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 

Night Meeting 

28  

Pickleweeds presents the quilt art of Tammy Silvers. Their walls are 

lined with quilts made by Tammy Silvers through February, 2014. 

Visit the shop to see these beautiful creations and vote for your top 

three favorites for Tammy to teach in future classes at Pickleweeds! 

The Cultural Arts Center of Douglasville is featuring quilts by the 

Brown Sugar Stitchers Quilt Guild in celebration of Black 

History Month. Formed in 1999, the Brown Sugar Stitchers are a 

group of quilters from the Metro Atlanta area. The show runs 

through February 24, 2014. More Information is available on their 

website   www.artsdouglas.org/index.htm 
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